

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

- t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074
- e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk
 - w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Friday 5th March

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Dear Parents/Carers and Children

Well we cannot wait for Monday when we will be here to welcome all the children back to school. We all need school; the friendships, the love, the support and of course the normality and the routine.

The first thing we will do is provide a warm and loving welcome. Some children will be desperate to return while others will be nervous or anxious. Some children will have completed all the work and others not so much. Regardless of how they are feeling we will look after them and be here for them. In addition you may be worried about lost time and learning – please do not. Leave that to the amazing staff; we will catch up but we will do it properly and without rushing and causing anxiety.

I want to extend some huge thanks for the last 9 weeks. Firstly, to all the staff for their dedication and hard work, we may not always get it right but we try our best. I would also like to thank all the parents and carers for your support and encouragement when we got it right and your patience when we got it wrong. We do not claim to be the best but we have tried very hard to get it right. And finally to the children; while some have struggled they have always faced every day and challenge with a smile and it has been brilliant to see their work and their faces on the 'meets' every week.

As stated next week we go back to the procedures prior to Christmas. These have been shared on the letter from last week. I have also added a letter to the website from Trafford Council.

Until next week, stay safe and well. See you on Monday.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





